
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                 June 2022 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

    
 

 

  All golfers must carry a sand bucket and repair all divots   

 

  

Welcome to our New Greens Keeper: Matt Walker 
Matt completed his Greens Keeping apprenticeship at Mansfield golf club 20 years ago 

Since then, Matt has worked in the Turf industry with Strath Ayr, before moving on to manage large gardens 

for some years. 

 

Matt returned to Greens Keeping last year and spent some time at Myrtleford Golf Club before moving to Team 

Leader Open Spaces for the Alpine Shire.  
 

Matt has two young girls, Isla and Evie who are excited to be a part of the Jubilee community as is Matt, 

 

 
Matt was welcomed to the club at the Jubilee Golf Club June Board Meeting.  

Ange Mitchell, Steve McNaughton, Matt Walker, Fraser Jeffrey, John Johnstone, Di Murphy and Steve Fisher. 

Others members couldn’t get near the Coonara, they supervised the taking of the photo.   

 

There will be a dinner at Watermarc on the night of the July Monthly Medal.  

All Welcome. Book in the Clubhouse.
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Welcome to our 

New Members 
The following were approved as new members. 

Full Members:  Jackson Hourigan 

   Daniel McPhee 

Greens Keeper  Matt Walker  

Please make our new members welcome 

 

Cutting edge 
A little old lady was walking down the street 

dragging two large plastic garbage bags behind her. 

One of the bags was ripped and every once in a 

while, $20 would fall out on to the footpath. 

Noticing this, a policeman stopped her, and said, 

“Ma’am, there are $20 notes falling out of that 

bag.” 

“Oh, really? Darn it!” said the little old lady. “I’d 

better go back and see if I can find them. Thanks for 

telling me, officer.” 

“Well, now, not so fast,” said the cop. “Where did 

you get all that money? You didn’t steal it, did 

you?” 

“Oh, no, no”, said the old lady. “You see, my back 

garden is right next to a golf course. 

A lot of golfers come and pee through a knot hole 

in my fence, right into my flower garden. It used to 

really tick me off. Kills the flowers, you know. 

“Then I thought, ‘Why not make the best of it? 

“So, now, I stand behind the fence by the knot hole, 

real quiet, with my hedge clippers. 

“Every time some guy sticks his thing through my 

fence, I surprise him, grab hold of it and say, ‘OK 

mate! Give me $20, or off it comes.’ 

“Well, that seems only fair,” said the cop, laughing. 

“OK. Good luck! 

“Oh, by the way, what’s in the other bag?” 

“Not everybody pays.” 

 

Melody has tried to make many contributions to 

Jubilee Jottings for a long time. At last there is one I 

can use.   

Thanks Melody 

 

Golf Quip 
Some of us like to play Tarzan. 

We like to be creative and think we can do some 

things we really can’t.  

That is the fun of the game. 

Fuzzy Zoeller 

 

Fill all divots with sand. 
 

Erika’s 6oth at the Clubhouse 

Yogie, Willie, Erika, Marcus and Les 
 

 
 Liane, Josie and Marilyn     Kay and Leeanne 
 

A great night was had by all. 

 

Up Coming Events 
Really good prizes: Dinner at Rinaldos 

Men’s Singles Knock Out  

  Closing Date  3/07/2022 

  1st Round  10/07/2022 

  2nd Round  24/07/2022 

Men’s Doubles Knock Out 

  Closing Date  10/07/2022 

  1st Round  17/07/2022 

  2nd Round  7/08/2022 

For these events to proceed there must be a 

minimum of 16 entries in the Singles K/O  

and 8 pairs in the Doubles K/O 
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